 Minutes of Neighbourhood Plan meeting
Monday 22nd October 2018

Attendees: Catherine Harrison (Secretary), Katarina Hronova David Wiles, Nigel Finch, Andrew Hill, Ian Jordan, Stephen Lustig, Nick Miller , Helen Wallace (Chair arrived 19:45) 
Apologies:  Karen Wiles, ? Mark Armitage
Resignation: Bronwen Stacey
Standing Down: Paul Willer
Agenda Items:

1. Welcome everyone
2. Draft minutes - CH to see if SOLOPRESS in Southend might quote cheaper than £300 printing costs.  - Stephen King will replace PW at the road safety meeting with BDC and SCC. Action – All to send Declaration of Interest to HW. IJ will action the skills survey and send to AH. Minutes agreed as accurate with no amendments.  
3. In view of resignation of BS and PW decision to stand down due to work commitments abroad - request made by HW for reappointment of officers to ensure work load is achieved. IJ volunteered as Vice-Chair, SL volunteered as Secretary and CH volunteered to move to be communications and public relations. AH to remain as funding/treasurer. HW suggested an IT officer is needed to take over workload of PW and hold master copy of questionnaire etc. IJ suggests we need a document ‘owner’ as well as an IT person.  AH suggested an online DROPBOX, or similar. Following discussion AH agreed to take on IT role. PW will continue to offer help remotely as needed in the interim. Action: HW to send out amended Terms of Reference; AH to arrange to contact PW for IT handover of documents. IJ to contact PW to handover deputy chair documents.
Involvement of expert consultants – NM suggested that expert consultant could give us an inside track on BDC planning. SL suggested waiting for someone to come in to help with the questionnaire but might delay it too much.  AH suggested that funding could be an issue as funding cannot be requested retrospectively.  IJ asked AH what kind of funding is available for consultant - £8-9K could possibly be available but we need to be clear about WHAT we want it for. HW suggested a consultant is usually required to fill the gaps in areas where the team knowledge and skills are not sufficient. Planning expertise is a key area.  CH asked are there laws/rules which limit the amount of houses built depending on school places, hospital provision etc. It was generally agreed that an expert is required. HW had contacted Paul Bryant BDC and been given a list of consultants. Action: SL to make contact with all and get quotes for next meeting. HW to contact chairs of other NP for guidance.
4. Questionnaire – NM lead on discussions around section B  - Countryside Character section and amendments made to reduce word count and to reflect the format used in the housing section. Action: NM to send amended questions to AH once he has master copy. HW informed group that APC have agreed to provide funding for the questionnaire publishing costs in the interim until grant funding available. Action SL to compare publishing quotes from several printers. NF & DW requested we look at Questionnaire at start of next meeting to give it more time.
Stakeholders - IJ suggested using the finished main questionnaire as a template for the stakeholders so would rather wait until the main questionnaire is finished. IJ suggested we notify people when we distribute the questionnaire that a stakeholder questionnaire is coming afterwards.  

Juniors – DW to bring ideas for kids forum to next meeting. 
5. Junior challenge - NM update - needs volunteers to help on Sun 4 Nov – tasks will include – carrying stuff to church from VH at 12:00, back at 4pm.  Taking photos of entries – laying out the entries.  Judging – checking answers.  DW, KW & KH have volunteer as well as Michelle Bourner. DW offered to provide a BBQ for the event – NM suggested it might be too much to worry about.  Perhaps we should do it another time at village hall. Action – HW to email NM list of names of wider support group who may be able to help if asked.  
6. Short term action plan – HW referred the group to an earlier e mail on 4th Oct. Individuals had agreed the tasks set for them at the last meeting but issues had been raised about timescales. Action: HW to resend action plan for all to look at tasks set for them and timescales.  HW suggested we stick to plan of getting questionnaire ready and out by end Nov.  IJ also suggested we need to prioritise the questionnaire and then devise a project plan and funding plan. CH thinks timescale is tight.  HW raised Community Engagement Strategy and the need to get to grips with it. HW noted that we have not managed yet to circulate the minutes to the wider public by putting them on the PC website. AH has started looking at the website page on the PC site and it is very basic so should be easy to do.  CH suggested a regular article on the website/Ass news etc.  AH suggested we should submit photos for the website. Action: HW will re circulate the Community Engagement Strategy – which states our intentions in detail.
7.  NF requested a PDF doc for printing at home

Meeting finished 21:30.

Next meeting: Tues6th Nov 
Mon 19th Nov – 3rdDec proposed dates to book.
